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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

June 6, 2022

The S2 term has begun. In the S1 term, we started to have all the classes mainly
face—to—face. Fortunately, the COVID situation remained overall stable and we
did not encounter any serious problems. I would like to thank everyone to
continue efforts to prevent the spread of the new Coronavirus. The Rebound Alert
Period in Tokyo ended successfully on May 22, and the restrictions on the number
of people and time for dining at restaurants have been largely abolished. It
seems that this time we are finally returning to a state close to what we

thought normal before the onset of the COVID infection.

Around this time last year and the one before that, we asked all the faculty
members not to hold summer seminar camps, fearing that doing so might spread the
virus. This year, I do not think we need to make such a request. Although it is
still necessary to take appropriate measures against the virus, I believe that
we can resume regular seminar activities including summer camps and other social

gatherings.

Japan’ s border measures have also been relaxed greatly, making it easier to
study abroad or travel abroad. I myself went to Singapore last week to attend an
overseas conference in person for the first time in more than two years. With my
vaccine certificate, I was able to enter Singapore and re—enter Japan without
any quarantine requirements. I had a very productive time in Singapore. It is

much easier to interact face—to—face than online.

What is still worrisome about the COVID is the situation in China. The first
spread of the new coronavirus infection happened in Wuhan, China, but China
subsequently succeeded in containing the spread of the virus, we thought. But
now the big cities such as Shanghai and Beijing are suffering from the virus. We
are once again convinced that the new coronavirus, which continues to mutate and
become more infectious, is really hard to contain. There are some Chinese
students who have been admitted to our school but have not been able to leave
China because of the lockdowns at Shanghai and Beijing. It is a pity that they
cannot join us although Japan’ s border measures have finally been eased. I hope
that the situation in China will calm down relatively quickly and that all our

students will be with us on campus.



I continue to welcome your feedback. Please email me at chair@e. u-tokyo. ac. jp

[Please send from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo. ac. jp)]

Takeo Hoshi
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



